LPAC Annual General Meeting

Monday Sept 15th, 2008

7:00pm
Meeting called to order 7:00 p.m.

In attendance Tricia Fung, Christine Knoll, Ivano Cecchini, Janet Kampf, Tracy Bowyer-Law, Jan Smith, Kim Egli, Wendy Caldarone, Mary Combe, Tam Shepert, Amber Morfitt, Kathie Metzner, Jennifer Henderson, Scott Young, Kathy Strath, Ana Paz, Barb Mulligan, Pam Fletcher.

Motion to approve minutes by Tam, seconded by Kathie.  All in favour, minutes approved.

Reports:


Financial Year End Report
Invoices still outstanding from the Sensory Institute $ 2,693.25 and Stream of Dreams $ 1,840.00.  

Motion to approve by Tam, seconded by Janet.  All in favour.  Motion approved.


Budget (tentative- to be approved when new PAC exec elected)


Principal’s Report
Gym floor was re-done over the summer.  The school was thoroughly cleaned over the summer.  Ivano received positive feedback regarding the Stream of Dreams and Safety presentations during the start-up week.  Student numbers are fairly consistent with projections, therefore no major changes had to be made.  One class is over ministry guidelines for composition, but class size was kept smaller to compensate.  Grade 1 level is tight for space with anticipated growth.  Traffic is still an issue in the morning in the drive-thru.  The center lane is still not being used properly (drop-off and pick-up is occurring from that lane).  Sign-in and out for parents needs to be adhered to, to ensure all people within the school are accounted for in case of emergency.

Student voice leaders are going to be implemented and will use senior students to mentor younger kids in the school regarding social responsibility and school expectations.  Student voice is going to be created which will have 5 – 10 students who will give feedback on the students perspective to the principal.  The student voice will replace/combine the current student council.  Public relations group will be used to vocally lead other students, quieter leaders will be used as a service group working behind the scenes.  As well a student leadership program would include approx. 1/3rd of the student body.


Principal’s request for funding for Leigh Pride program.

Ivano would like to expand on the Leigh Pride program to make it a weekly incentive program.  Every week students would deposit their tickets in the draw box and receive something from the prize bin at the same time.  This would facilitate more immediate rewards for the students.  Once a month, at the recognition assembly, names would be drawn and those winners will have pizza lunch with the principal.  The number of tickets in the draw box would continue to grow throughout the year which would increase students pride.  At the end of the year draws would be made from the box for such prizes as gift certificates.  To support this program Ivano is requesting Leigh PAC support.  To be voted on once new PAC is elected.


George Caldow- SD43 Trustee Candidate (5-10 min.)

George Caldow is running for school trustee in the election on November 15th..  He wanted to introduce himself to school PAC’s in an attempt to get his name known as he is not an incumbent.  Worked in the school district for 33 ½ years, has taught at Minnekhada, he has been both vice-principal, principal and district coordinator of personnel.  He is running on the slogan “A new voice a new vision”.

Updates


Burned Playground Equipment
The school district is looking at replacing the burned playground equipment.  Vandalism may be covered by the district.  They have been to look at the equipment and the school is awaiting a response.  


Constitution Changes 
Proposed revisions have been made, once new PAC has been elected the revisions will be voted upon.


Fieldtrip donation
There has already been a good response with donations towards fieldtrip funding.  Concern was raised some parents may have missed the request as it was sent home attached to the Entertainment Books, so a second request will be sent home.  Fieldtrip donations will faciliate every student receiving a fieldtrip each year.  The teachers expressed their appreciation to the parents and the PAC for their positive response.


Get-Active Cards

A parent has brought it to Scott’s attention that Grade 5 students are entitled to a free Get-Active card. The card entitles the user to unlimited free skating and swimming at local rec. centres.  There are going to be some changes to the program which will slow down the process.  If parents are concerned about the program they are encouraged to contact the city of Coquitlam and Port Coquitlam.

New Business


Stencil Games Cooperative


Motion: To spend $291.31 for playground stencils in cooperation with other PACs as discussed at the June 2008 PAC meeting.  Motion to approve by Scott, seconded by Christine.  All in favour.  Motion approved.

Elections


Co-President

A motion has been put forth for Kathie Metzner and Jennifer Henderson to co-chair.  Seconded by Kathy, all in favour.


Vice-President

A motion has been put forth for Tam Shepert to be vice president.  Seconded by Christine.  All in favour.


Treasurer- Jody Ewart

Once a president and Vice-President are elected we can then elect


Secretary


A motion has been put forth for Tricia Fung to be secretary.  Seconded by Kathy.  All in favour.


Fundraising Coordinator (2 positions)
Nobody has stepped forward, therefore the fundraising coordinator position will remain open at this time.  


Parent Education Coordinator
Nobody has stepped forward at this time.


Minnekhada Liaison
Nobody has stepped forward at this time.


DPAC Rep


Nobody has stepped forward at this time.


Member at Large (4 Positions)
Nobody has stepped forward at this time.

Gina Young and Janet Kampf will remain as Hot Lunch Coordinators

Christine Knoll is continuing to run the fruit and veggie program

Lori Matthes is currently the Emergency Prep Coordinator.

School Planning council elections will take place at the October PAC meeting.  Nominations can be made by placing names in the box at the office prior to the October PAC meeting. Tam Shepert has agreed to let her name stand for School Planning Council.

A request has been made that next September the class lists be posted on the outside of the school when the students are given their class assignment.  

The PAC has received Thank You’s from the Canadian Breast Cancer Society and the Crossroad Hospice Society for the donations made last year.

The PAC also received several Thank You’s from teachers for the Teacher Appreciation luncheon and one from Laurie thanking the school community.  

The Grade 5 leaving committee needs to be formed.   A meeting will be held prior to the October PAC meeting at 6:30 p.m. to establish a committee.

Movie nights
Tentatively the first movie night will be October 17th and the second will be November 28th.  Suggestions have been made for Kung Fu Panda, and Horton Hears A Who.  

Snack Days

Gina and Janet have requested that someone consider taking over snack days.  Tricia has offered to take this over.

Green Committee

The first Green Committee meeting has been set for Friday Sept. 26th.  

The next PAC meeting will be Wednesday October 1st at 7:00 p.m.

Motion to adjourn by Scott.  Seconded by Tricia.  Meeting adjourned 8:43 p.m.

